
 
 
  

 
 

 
May 19, 2022 
 
Ron Schumacher, EdD 
Interim President 
Terra State Community College 
2801 Napoleon Road 
Fremont, OH  43420-9670 
 

Dear President Schumacher,  

The initial accreditation status of the Certificate medical assisting program at Terra State 
Community College (Fremont, Ohio) ends on September 30, 2022. At the current time, you have 
addressed all the citations from your initial accreditation on-site survey, if there were any, and 
have submitted an acceptable 2021 Annual Report. 

The Medical Assisting Education Review Board (MAERB) has reviewed the status of the medical 
assisting program. As the program has no outstanding citations and a satisfactory 2021 Annual 
Report, the MAERB is prepared to forward to the Commission on Accreditation of Allied Health 
Education Programs (CAAHEP) a recommendation for continuing accreditation, with the next 
comprehensive review to be scheduled no later than fall 2026. 

If you wish for the program to remain CAAHEP accredited, please complete and submit the 
CAAHEP Request for Accreditation Services online, which is found at www.caahep.org, by going 
to “Program Directors” and then “Request for Accreditation Services” no later than June 10, 
2022. No fee is required with this application.  

If you have questions, please feel free to contact the MAERB at 1.312.392.0155. 

Sincerely, 

 

Karon G. Walton, CMA (AAMA), MEd, MAERB Chair 
         
cc:       Ann Sergent, MEd, Dean of Allied Health and Nursing 
            Terrie Hopkins, BS, CMA (AAMA), Medical Assisting Program Coordinator 
             Rebecca Dail, AAS, CMA (AAMA), MAERB Co-Vice Chair 

Nancy Szwydek, MPH, RN, RHIA, RMA (AMT), CRAT, CMAC, MAERB Co-Vice Chair 
            Sarah R. Marino, PhD, Executive Director, MAERB      
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